## UNITED TRANSPORTATION UNION





November 7, 2022

OMMISSION

Records Management

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary P.O. Box # 47250, Olympia, WA. 98504-7250

## RE: WSR 22-19-024, UTC Docket TR-200536

Dear Chairperson Danner, Commissioner Rendahl, and Commissioner Doumit:

In response to the proposed adoption of agency rules pursuant to the enactment of HB 1841, Chapter 170, Laws of Washington State 2020; our joint organizations have no concerns or objections to the current proposed rules that were released and published on 09/13/2022 by the UTC in the CR-102 filing.

We are very grateful that the UTC reviewed and considered our concerns regarding the previously proposed rules and adopted revisions to address these issues.

Thank you very much for your careful consideration and all of your agency's efforts in moving this rulemaking forward considering all of the challenges we all faced involving the COVID-19 pandemic over the last two and three quarter years.

We look forward to participating the upcoming UTC rulemaking adoption hearing on November 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2022.

Very Truly Yours,

Herb Krohn

Washington State Legislative Director **SMART** Transportation Division 11225 Roosevelt Way N.E. Seattle, WA. 98125 (206)713-5442

hskrohn55@hotmail.com

Dylan D. Ekins

Washington State Legislative Board Chairperson Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers & Trainmen 416 E. Piper Glen Court

Colbert, WA. 99005

(509) 863-2348

wslb.blet@gmail.com